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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

May 18, 2024 

At approximately 12:30 a.m. today, a shooting incident occurred near the Ustick Road Mobile 

Home Park. Preliminary reports indicate that approximately 25 shots were fired, resulting in 

several homes and vehicles being struck by gunfire. Fortunately, there have been no reports of 

any individuals being hit by gunfire. 

The Caldwell Police Department urges anyone with information regarding the incident or the 

individuals responsible to come forward and assist with the ongoing investigation. Any 

information, no matter how small it may seem, could be crucial in apprehending those 

responsible and ensuring the safety of the community. 

If you think you have any information regarding this investigation, please call 208-343-COPS or 

non-emergency dispatch at 208-454-7531 immediately. 

“We will not tolerate this blatant act of violence in our city or anywhere in our great state. I 

know that our amazing community will work collaboratively with our detectives to quickly bring 

the cowards responsible to justice,” said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law. 
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